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 December Activities 
General Membership Meeting 
No meeting in December 

Board Meeting 
No meeting in December 

Christmas Party 
December 6  ● 1:00 pm to 4:00 ● Buffet Luncheon @ 2:00 
R Club ● 6409 Centurion Dr ● Lansing 
 
Please check the CCCC Web Site for additional information. 
Contact Janet Litrenta if you would like to organize a social event. 

 

 
 

 

December Birthdays  
Barbara Ann Sipka Dec-07 
Connie Rosendall Dec-15 
Paul M Flynn Dec-14 
Larry Gunthorpe Dec-19 
David Averill Dec-24 
Steve Musselman Dec-24 
Codi Plaskett Dec-29 

Please accept my apology if your birthday was missed. 

 
Founded in 1958 

www.cccorvette.org 
 

 
Founded in 1959 

www.corvettesnccc.org 
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Jerry Wardell 
Newsletter Editor 

 

Sally Wardell 
Points Director 

 

Dave Averill 
Public Relations Director 

 

Katherine Twining 
Secretary 

 

Janet Litrenta 
Social Director 

 

Mike Britz 
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www.feldmanautomotive.com 

 Please send newsletter articles to 4c.editor @ cccorvette.org by the 24th of each month.

Merry Christmas and a very  
Happy New Year! 

Drive Safely 
 

 

Chevrolet Trademark(s) used with the written permission of General Motors. 
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Date: Saturday, December 6, 2014 
Place: R-Club 
Address: 6409 Centurion Dr., Lansing, MI 48917 
Time: 1 p.m. to 4 p.m.  Buffet luncheon at 2 p.m. 
 Cash Bar 

 
Door prizes and games 

Ugly Sweater Contest ~ wear something REALLY tacky! 
 

This is a pre-paid event.  Cost is $25.00 per person 
(including soft drinks, coffee & tea) 

 
RSVP with payment by Wednesday, November 19th 

Make checks payable to Capital City Corvette Club 
Mail to:  Janet Litrenta, 2411 Rockdale Ave., Lansing MI 48917 
  

 

Bob Maynard will be collecting 
monetary donations for the 
Greater Lansing Food Bank. 

 
Hosted by Carlo & Janet Litrenta 
Email:  janetmae45@comcast.net 

Phone:  517.974.0219 
 



From Our President 

Ah, December.  The last month of the year, and probably the busiest.  Each year, I promise myself I will 
complete Christmas shopping, gift wrapping, and decorating early.  I’ve yet to get it that “trifecta” right.  
Throw cookie making and Christmas cards into the mix, and it could get crazy.  I guess you just have to keep 
a sense of humor about it.  Even if I manage to get most shopping out of the way, I will actually delay getting 
one or two smaller items until a few days before Christmas.  That way I get out in the middle of the crowds 
of shoppers, but I don’t get stressed trying to complete a long list.  Try it sometime.  Include lunch, and it’s a 
happy day. 

Our club has one event planned for December – our Christmas party on December 6th.  This party is always 
wonderful.  It’s like we’re not only celebrating the holidays, we’re celebrating the close of a fun-filled year.  
2014 has been busy with car shows, rallyes, parades, cruise-ins, drive-n-dines, coffees, and breakfasts.  
Throw in an autocross, a hayride/BBQ and bonfire, bowling, color tour, farewell picnic for Ted & Julie 
Lasher, and bingo, and it’s clear we had fun with our Corvettes, fellow club members, and friends – new and 
old.   

So, take a deep breath, relax, and enjoy this crazy month.  Stay warm and be safe, everyone, and save the 
wave.  See you in 2015, and we’ll do it all over again. 

Sandy Bechtel 
News for Members 
 

Editor’s Notes:   

News flash: Bloomington Gold is moving to Indy 
next year.  There’s a nice article by our web master 
in this newsletter.  This year was held in 
Champaign. IL and what a great event it was.  The 
cars, the judging, concessions, the cruise, the 
friendly people, all worth experiencing. 
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There isn’t a Tech Tips section this month.  Lots of 
articles to fill up the newsletter.  However, there are 
plenty of tips on our web site.  Go to the section 
called Torque ‘n Tune.  You can find the link at the 
bottom of the home page.  There’s something there 
for all the C generations. 

There’s more speculation on the mid-engine vette in 
the January issue of Corvette Magazine.  Sounds 
like the General is seriously considering it.  There’s 
also a great article on the 8 speed automatic. Pick up 
a copy. 

The Fall issue of Blue Bars is out. You NCCC 
members should have received a copy.  All the  
results of the years autocross events (and more) and 
a plethora of pictures of this years convention are 
inside.  The buz has it that maybe next year’s issues 
will be sent electronically.  Hang on to your printed 
copies they’ll be collector items on eBay. 

Everyone have a happy holiday season and a joyous 
New Year!  Editor 

Our CCCC Sponsor: 

Bud Kouts Chevrolet is the official sponsor of 
Capital City Corvette Club and is one of the area's 
finest Chevrolet dealers. 

www.feldmanautomotive.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Dinner after the Bingo party for the  
Delta River Senior Village folks 

http://www.budkoutschevy.com/
www.feldmanautomotive.com


2015 Bloomington Gold 

Bloomington Gold has moved to the Indianapolis Motor Speedway for 2015!!!  Dates are June 25-27.  The 
ever changing Schedule of Events is already posted. Bloomington Gold is planning an Auto Cross, burnout 
competition and other fun stuff. Staging for the Road Tour is on the 
Speedway track, and the tour starts there!! 

Get your motel reservations in NOW before prices start to skyrocket. 
There are a lot of hotels to choose from but prices do go up as rooms 
fill up.  A few of us already have reservations at the Drury Inn 
Indianapolis, 9320 N Michigan Road. Their phone number is 
317.876.9777. (It wouldn't hurt to sign up for their Drury Gold Key 
Club before making your reservations.) 

Drury Inn Indianapolis is located about 15 miles out, but is in an area 
with a lot of restaurants, including walkable ones. That is if you even 
need to go out. They have a Quick Start breakfast and a free 5:30 
Kickback with hot food and cold beverages. If you miss that, a 
Cracker Barrel is right next door with Texas Roadhouse and Ruby 
Tuesday on the corner.  

Call Simon or Gloria Reiffer if you have any questions.  We’ve attended Bloomington Gold as it has been 
held in three different locations over the past 20 years.  They do a really good job organizing it. 
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https://www.bloomingtongold.com/
https://www.bloomingtongold.com/index.php/info/show-schedule
https://wwwc.druryhotels.com/PropertyHotelServices.aspx?Property=0046
https://wwwc.druryhotels.com/PropertyHotelServices.aspx?Property=0046
https://wwwc.druryhotels.com/PropertyHotelServices.aspx?Property=0046


Ambassador’s Travels 

First I would like to apologize, because it has been a while since I have written an 
update regarding my travels as the club’s ambassador.  As most of you know, I have 
been filling in for Capital City Corvette Club’s NCM Ambassador for the last three 
years.  I have been the ambassador for the Corvette Club of Michigan for ten years.  
For the last ten years I have been attending, at minimum, two events per year at the 
National Corvette Museum, one of which is the mandatory ambassador meeting during 
the Labor Day event.   Five years ago, I was accepted as a board member to the 
National Corvette Museum, which required me to attend four meetings in Bowling 
Green throughout the year.  Over the last ten years I have estimated that I have put a 
grand total of about thirty-five thousand miles on my cars travelling to and from the 
museum for events, meetings, and caravan routes, with a lot of memorable moments 
and miles along the way. 

At the beginning of this year I decided that after ten years, I would take a break from 
carrying the NCM banner.  My main goal for this year was to participate in the 
twentieth anniversary celebration, but due to my job I was unable to participate in the 
caravan, but I was still able to attend the event and meet up with fellow club members in Bowling Green. 

This year started off with an NCM board meeting, that was held in Charlotte, North Carolina.  The board was hosted by Mr. 
Rick Hendrick.  We travelled to his facility and got a tour of the racing shops where they build the race cars for Jimmie 
Johnson, Jeff Gordon, Dale Earnhart, Jr. and Casey Khane.  After our tour of the shops and our meeting, we got a tour of “Mr. 
H’s” private collection of automobiles.   

The only way to describe this collection is Outstanding!  In a beautifully 
appointed warehouse, was over one hundred and fifty of the most beautifully 
restored or original automobiles, representing everything from late thirties to 
present day.  Most cars were of GM vintage, but to see the arrangements and 
storefronts that represented his life was absolutely amazing.  I felt very 
fortunate to view this collection, because it is not open to the public.  Later in 
the evening, while we were having dinner in the administration building, Mr. 
Hendrick was able to stop in and speak with us for about an hour.  Also during 
this trip, I got the opportunity to drive a new 2014 Corvette Stingray, that was 
owned by a fellow board member.  All I can say is if the base car is the this 
good, the Z06 will be awesome!   

When I returned home from this meeting, we all learned the next morning about the great 
“Sink hole” that opened up at the NCM.  It has been well publicized that eight Corvettes 
went into that hole.  I am happy to report that three of the eight cars will be repaired and the 
room will be rebuilt as good as new.  But what really hits home for me is that twelve years 
ago, Jennifer and I took delivery of our new 2003 Corvette, as part of the R8C Delivery 
program, and right where we were presented with our car inside the spire, is where that hole 
opened up.   As I have done for the last ten years, I returned to the NCM in April, to attend 
the Birthday Bash.  It is my way of getting the car out of hibernation and getting ready for 
the “Corvette Season”.  I travelled to the museum with a couple of close friends and we got 
to see the sink hole up close, but more importantly we learned about the new colors and 
options for the 2015 model year. 

Over the past six years now, I have been attending the C4/ZR-1 Gathering, which is an 
event held in May at the museum for the C4 generation of the Corvette.  This is a small 
event, but as a ZR-1 owner it is an important event, because you get a chance to meet some 
of the most knowledgeable people 
that were/are affiliated with this 

particular genre of Corvette.  One of the highlights I had this year was 
the opportunity to actually drive and compete in the autocross event 
with one of the eight “Black Widow” ZR-1’s.  This particular car was 
owned by Jim VanDorn.  

If you think driving a stock C4 generation ZR-1 was a thrill, try driving 
one that has been modified by Dough Rippie Motorsports.  Needless to 
say, some of the after-market tuners really know how to squeeze just a 
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Ambassador’s Travels 

little more out of these cars and really make them come to life. 

The Woodward Dream Cruise was my next event.  Being from Detroit, I enjoy returning to the Metro Detroit area for this one 
day event however, I tend to make it last for at least three days.  In recent years, I have been attending this event with the 
members of the Michigan Chapter of the National Corvette Restorers Society (NCRS).  They have a wonderful set up at 
Woodward and Maple in Birmingham, Michigan.  In their package deal, we are able to park on Friday night and spend all day 
Saturday, where we have a continental breakfast and a catered lunch.  They also have a technical seminar and the gathering of 
vintage Corvettes amongst the club members is quite the sight to see.  This year I drove my “vintage” 1995 ZR-1 to the event 
and it was one of two ZR-1’s present for the entire day at the club’s event.  Earlier in the week my daughter and I drove the 
Impala SS and cruised the boulevard.  If you have never been to the Woodward Dream Cruise, I would suggest you make it 
something to attend, at least once. 

As I mentioned before, I was unable to participate in the 20th Anniversary Caravan back to the National Corvette Museum this 
year, but I did get the chance to meet up with the participants as they assembled at the Chevrolet Dealership in Marshall, 
Michigan.  The caravan was well attended and it repeated some of the venues and routes we did in 2009.  When I did make it to 
the museum for the weekend, the big news was the Grand Opening of the Motorsports Park.  Participants got the chance to see 
the Corvette Racing Team practice on the new track, but participants 
also got the chance to take either parade laps or hot laps.  The track was 
busy all weekend, and as a board member, I can see where this will be a 
wonderful addition to the entire Corvette experience, once you arrive in 
Bowling Green.  As the weekend wound down, I attended the Hall of 
Fame banquet.  This year the Hall of Fame inductees consisted of Dave 
MacDonald, enshrined for Corvette Racing, Jerry Burton in the 
Enthusiast category, and John Heinricy for Chevrolet.  All remarkable 
people who contributed greatly to Corvette. 

In looking for just one more adventure as the Summer turned to Fall, I finally decided this would be the year I try to adventure 
to another state for a Fall Color Tour.  One such tour I have had on my list for a while is a tour in southern Ohio that is put on 
by a Corvette restoration shop known as the Restoration Station.  This shop is located in Springboro, Ohio and the event is held 
the third Sunday in October each year.  I took a leisurely drive down early this Sunday morning, passing through small towns 
and viewing the typical old court houses along the way.  When I finally arrived in Springboro, I was amazed to see well over 
two hundred Corvettes assembled for this cruise.  Coffee and donuts were available and tours of the shop.  Then a very well 
organized driver’s meeting was held and we were off for about a two hour drive over some of the most beautiful country roads 
that Ohio had to offer.  The event was well organized and the participants were very friendly, even after they learned I was from 
Michigan.  Some thought it was strange that I would drive for four hours, just to drive for another two hours, then return home 
for another four hour trip.  Hey, what can I say, I like to drive and when piloting a Corvette who cares how far or how long! 

That has been a thumbnail report of my travels this year as the ambassador.  There have been shows I have attended and other 
local gatherings, but after ten years I have decided to turn the reigns over or allow someone else the opportunities to travel and 
get out and spread the word about the National Corvette Museum and their club’s involvement with it.  I have gotten rid of my 
vintage ZR-1 and my 2007 Z06.  

The kids are now sixteen and thirteen and their schedules have somewhat taken over the extra time Jennifer and I have.  What 
little time we have left we tend to spend doing other things, that don’t always include Corvettes.  But just to keep myself 
somewhat grounded, I did pick up a 2012 Centennial Edition Z06 at the end of the season.  

I have decided to not renew my membership with Capital City Corvette 
Club this year.  It has been a fun club to be associated with and I have a lot 
of fond memories.  It’s not to say that I may rejoin again in the future, but I 
assure you that you will still see me around at car shows or events from time 
to time.  I just feel I should take some time off from the clubs because I 
haven’t been able to fulfill my obligations like I would like to anymore.   

In January, I come off the Board of Directors of the National Corvette 
Museum, after fulfilling two terms.  During the last five years we have 
accomplished a lot in Bowling Green. 

So for now I wish you all a very Happy Thanksgiving, Merry Christmas and a wonder New Year to come!    

Save the Wave! 

Joseph Thomas 
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Member Thoughts 

What being in a Corvette Club is about 
When one joins a club like the 4C's, you don't 
know what to expect necessarily. Especially when 
you have never belonged to a club before. I 
believe everyone has their own little unspoken 
expectation and reason why they joined the club. 
Some join with high expectations of what they 
expect the club to be like.  

Some join not really knowing what to expect. 
Some join to make new friends and the 
camaraderie that comes along with making new 
friends. Some join to participate in the events that 
are planned for the club to do. But whatever the 
reason one has to admit that once you have been in 
the club for awhile it wasn't really what you 
expected the club to be at all. I can't speak for anyone else, but I know when I joined the club, it wasn't what I had 
expected! Is it expensive to belong to this club? Yes, it is!! But to me it's an expensive priceless. If that even makes 
any sense!! 

I have made a ton of friends that I will cherish 
forever. Some are still with the club and I don't 
think they plan on going anywhere anytime soon. 
Some have come and gone and some have even 
come back. My point is when joining a club, one 
has to keep an open mind in knowing that we all 
join for different reasons and have different 
expectation levels on what the club will be like 
when we join. For those of you that are in the club, 
new to the club or those that have left and have 
come back or thinking of coming back, everyone 
of us, as different as each one of us may be, and 
regardless of the reasons and expectations we all 
have, this club is what it is today because of each and every one of us.  

It's not about politics, or who started what trendy event in the club or who's kept the club afloat, or who has served/not 
served on the board or volunteered the most or the least. It's about making lifelong friends. Its about the respect we 
have for each other. It's about the camaraderie. It's about a little friendly competition between members once in a 
while. It's about the food we enjoy eating every time we get together. It's about coming together as a team and working 
together to make this club what it is today. Most 
of all, the club is about the sports car that each one 
of us has in common, The Corvette!! And its 
about having fun!!  

So whether you jump in with both feet full speed 
ahead or you join with some reserve in mind, we 
are in this together and every single one of us 
plays an important part in making this club what it 
is today and what it's going to hopefully be in the 
future.  

Save the wave! 

Vettechic 
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CAPITAL CITY CORVETTE CLUB 
General Membership Meeting Minutes 

November 5, 2014 
Delhi Café, Holt, MI 

DRAFT 
 

Social Time and Dining:  5:00 – 7:00 P.M. 
 
President Sandy Bechtel called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. She recognized Dave & Diana 
Kuempel and Larry and Linda Gunthorpe. 
 
Board of Director Reports: 
 
Secretary:  Katherine Twining requested any changes or corrections to the October 
Membership Meeting Minutes; there being none: 

MOTION was made by Kim Keith and SUPPORTED by Jerry Wardell to approve the 
minutes as presented. MOTION CARRIED. 

 
Vice President:  Simon Reiffer shared that he had attended a Regional Meeting the previous 
evening. A new Rule Book is being worked on for the 2015/2016 season. A proposal was made 
by Mark Hanlin to vote on individual sections. This was voted on at the Governors’ Meeting and 
will be on line soon.  Simon had forwarded an email questionnaire from Dwight Theodore to all 
members; in addition, the questionnaire was available at the meeting. Members were encouraged 
to complete the questionnaire and return the PDF file to Dwight. This is being done to determine 
how to encourage increased participation in events. Location is also an issue to be determined. 
 
Treasurer:  Mike Britz was not in attendance, but had supplied financial information prior to the 
membership meeting. 
 
Points:  Sally Wardell reports points are up to date and that Simon and Gloria hold first and 
second place with points received. 
 
Membership:  Dave Pursel shared that membership through December 31, 2014 stands at 108 
and FCOA membership at 46. He reminded those in attendance that membership dues need to 
be current for 2015 in order to vote for the 2015 Board of Directors. Currently, 80% of 2015 
memberships have been received to date. 
 
Editor:  Jerry Wardell reminded members that any submissions for the upcoming newsletter 
need to be submitted to him by the 24th of November. 
 
Competition:  Mike Sprague was not in attendance. 
 
Public Relations: Dave Averill sent letters to previous advertisers in October. He will follow up 
with those contacts and will pursue new advertisers for 2015. Dave shared that Blessings In A 
Backpack event, put together by CCCC, was their largest financial sponsor for 2014. Dave says 
“We Rock”. 
 
Social:  Janet Litrenta shared that the Bingo held at Delta River Senior Village was a huge 
success.  The residents were excited and really enjoyed the event. Approximately 60% of the 
residents were in attendance.  

 



MOTION was made by Janet Litrenta that, since the residents are all on a restricted 
income, that the CCCC purchase and share with the residents a gift for the Holiday 
Season and that thirty eight $10.00 gift cards be purchased and delivered to the residents.   
MOTION was Supported by Chris Wieczorek. MOTION CARRIED. 
 

The CCCC Christmas Party is scheduled for December 6 at the R Club, and an ugly Christmas 
sweater contest is being planned for the event. Janet recognized November birthdays: Art Doty, 
David Pursel, Joe Platte, Laura Kazmer, and December birthdays: Barbara Ann Sipka, Connie 
Rosendall, Paul M Flynn, Larry Gunthorpe, David Averill, and Codi Plaskett. 
 
Appointee Reports: 
 
Hearts & Flowers: Angela Hyde sent a congratulations card to Howard Hein for his retirement. 
She shared her father’s 60’s CCCC jacket with its numerous patches and badges. 

 
Historian:  Sue Keith received a 1963 Stingray tray from Dick Rosendall to be placed along with 
other CCCC historical items.  
 
Photographer:  Bob Ribar had no report. 
  
Quartermaster:  Craig Iansiti reports all is ok. 
 
Sergeant at Arms:  Bob Ribar had no report.  
 
Chaplain: Gary Wyma was not in attendance.  
 
NCM Ambassador: Joe Thomas was not in attendance.  
 
Webmaster:  Gloria Reiffer asked that she be contacted if anyone notices anything out of the 
ordinary on the website.  
 
Member Comments: 
 
Sponsorship:  Sandy Bechtel reports that she and Simon Reiffer met with Bud Kouts, and 
Kouts has agreed to continue with the CCCC sponsorship. 

    
  Nancy Doty expressed her appreciation for the cards she and Art received upon the passing of      
  their dog, Molly. 
 
  Election Results: Colleen Bratschi shared the 2015 Election Results: 
  Competition Director: Mike Sprague   Points Director:  Sally Wardell 
  Public Relations:   David Averill   Membership Director:  Angela Hyde 
  Newsletter Editor:   Jerry Wardell   Social Director:  Chris Wieczorek 
  Governor:  Simon Reiffer   President:   Sandy Bechtel 
  Secretary:  Colleen Bratschi  Treasurer:   Mike Britz 
 
 50/50 Drawing was won by Larry Gunthorpe; he graciously turned over his portion to the Greater 
Lansing Food Bank. 
 
 Adjourn: 
  MOTION was made by Dave Pursel and SUPPORTED Craig Iansiti by to adjourn.  
  MOTION CARRIED. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Katherine Twining 
Secretary 



CCCC - board meeting minutes 

November 19, 2014 

Members attending:  

Sandy Bechtel, Katherine Twining, David  Pursel, Simon Reiffer 

Janet Litrenta, Bob Ribar, Mike Britz, Jerry Wardell, Sally Wardell, 

Mike Sprague, Dave Averill, Gloria Reiffer. 

New board members attending:  Chris Wieczorek, Angela Hyde,  Colleen Bratschi 

Guests:  Carlo Litrenta, Richard Bratschi, Tom Wieczorek 

President: 

Meeting called to order @ 6:31pm 

Secretary: 

Katherine reported the Nov. Board meeting minutes were approved via e-mail. 

V.P./governor: 

Simon reported information from regional governors meeting. 2016 national convention will be 
held in Omaha Nebraska, 2015 budget for national was approved, 

Blue bars to go electronic, club dates for 2015 events to be determined at the February regional 
meeting, 2015 Bloomington gold to be held in Indianapolis, Indiana . 

Treasurer: 

Mike sent an update of club finances to all board members before meeting, 100% balanced. He 
extended thanks to Dave Pursel for taking care of banking while he was away.   

Membership: 

Dave reported that we had 78 renewals, with a loss of about 20 members . Dave has made 
contact with all members that did not renew.  Our FCOA count is 46, and all checks have been 
prepared and sent to NCCC for the 2015 renewals. 

Competition director: 

Mike  will be working with Simon on the dates needed for our 2015 events, and will contact  
Jackson club to see if they are still interested in holding the joint Spartan event in July. 

Social director: 

Janet indicated that they have spent an extra $75.00 on the Christmas party, it was approved to 
give her that extra money to cover those costs. It was reported that 39 members had signed up 
to attend the Christmas party .  A big thank you to Scott Bauries for making a Christmas card for 
the club. It will be used in gift giving this season.  38 of these cards will be used to give $10 gifts 
to the residents at delta river senior village, and it was approved to send cards to our sponsor 
and advertisers. 

Newsletter/editor: 

The deadline for articles to the newsletter is November 24th. 

Points director: 

Sally indicated that points were up to date.  It was requested that the board consider giving 
more points to board members for the jobs they do. It was determined that this request had 



been addressed years ago and that in order to give non- board members an opportunity to 
make the top 10 yearly the points to board members would remain the same. 

Public relations: 

Dave reported that we have 8 paid business ads, with 4 not having renewed . Dave will be 
contacting those businesses.  Money for the paid ads was given to Mike Britz for deposit. 

Appointed positions: 

Chaplin – Gary Wyma  - absent 

Hearts & flowers – Angie Hyde – no report 

Historian – Sue Keith – report sent to sandy on all events held in 2014 

Ambassador – Joe Thomas – absent 

Past president – Terry Burke – absent 

Photographer – Bob Ribar – no report 

Quartermaster – Craig Iansiti – absent 

Sergeant- at  arms – Bob Ribar – no report 

Webmaster – Gloria Reiffer – no report 

Old business: 

Cost of pins for board members is still being investigated. 

New business: 

1) Chaplin, NCM ambassador, and hearts & flowers positions need to be filled. 

2) Sally  our points director asked what type of top ten awards do people prefer.  It was 
decided that a clothing item is usually preferred.  Banquet venue to be determined. 

3) Mike Britz will prepare the proposed 2015 budget, and will e-mail to board members. 

4) It was requested that a procedure be put in place for reviewing sponsorship for our club.  
A motion was made by Mike Sprague to create a committee and was seconded by Mike 
Britz.  Motion passed.     

Adjournment was called for at 8:03 by Dave Pursel and seconded by Simon Reiffer. Motion 
carried. 

 

Thank you, your secretary, 

Colleen Bratschi  

 



Remember when? 

An article by Angela Hyde 

Remember when? 
When someone says in conversation "Do you 
remember........?" And you don’t remember what it is that 
they are talking about, you realize your really the "youngest" 
in a group of people. Many of you know I have been the 
youngest in the club for a long time. Yes, we have had 
members younger than myself that have come and gone. 
And, as many of you know, I am proud to say I am the 
"youngest" member in the club and I look up to each and 
every one of you. But, realty hit home these last few months 
that.....YES, I REALLY am the youngest in the club. In 
several different conversations I've been in with members 
and they say "Do you remember......? and I "don't remember.....!", what the other person is talking about, it 
makes me wonder what else do I not remember because I wasn’t around back then??  

So with that being said... I want to know.... "What do YOU remember way 
back when?? Whether it be 20, 30, or even more than 50 years ago? Was 
it gas prices, the cost of milk and bread, certain TV shows or movies back 
then? Was there even such a thing as TV and movies when you where 
growing up?? Was there such a thing back then as the Stock Market?? Did 
your parents have an outhouse you had to go outside to, for a bathroom or 
did they have indoor plumbing back then, as we do today? Was there such 
a thing back then as riding your bike, hoola hoops, silly putty, playing 
practical jokes on your siblings or friends? These are all things I want to 
know and more of what you saw, had or did back then that may or may 
not have existed back then or exists today!! Because it was before MY 
time and "I don't REMEMBER WHEN!!" 
 
So....what do you remember way back when??  

1956 corvette courtesy of “motortrend.com”    Hoola hoop picture courtesy of “dangerouslee.biz” 
 

Corvette collection surfaces after 25 years 

Twenty five or so years ago, Peter Max the artist, purchased a 
collection of 36 Chevrolet Corvettes, one from every year of 
manufacture up until 1989. His plan was to use these vettes to 
self-promote his work as an artist, painting the machines in wild 
colors and staging them in various locations. 

But that didn’t happened.  Instead, the collection sat in a New 
York City storage garage for a quarter of a century.  Gathering 
dust, moved only when location was changed from one storage 
area to another.  

However, that is about to change.  The cars are now under new 
ownership and will be restored and put back on the road.  

How sweet it is! 

Story and picture courtesy of Motoramic 

December 2014     

http://r.search.yahoo.com/_ylt=AwrB8p48u2pU.SEAq6OjzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBxNG1oMmE2BHNlYwNmcC1hdHRyaWIEc2xrA3J1cmwEaXQD/RV=2/RE=1416309692/RO=11/RU=http%3a%2f%2fdangerouslee.biz%2f2012%2f08%2f23%2fhula-hooping-the-latest-in-australian-fitness%2f/RK=0/RS=0WHgUx0q6D9fcQOuQ2CSI0y6pWI-


 

Capital City Corvette Club 
Participation Points for Year 2014 

 As Of: Monday, November 24, 2014 Members 108 

 34 David Averill 8 Ursula Averill 4 Jim Balla Dana Beaman 
 Kim Beaman 81 Sandy Bechtel 4 Mary Blackwood 6 Tim Blackwood 
 7 James Boettcher 6 Mara Boettcher 44 Colleen Bratschi 43 Rich Bratschi 
 15 Connie Britz 48 Mike Britz 15 NancyLee Buck 14 Randy Buck 
 11 Terry Burke 10 Dana Conley 13 Darrell Conley 2 Fred Cowper 
 2 Sioux Cowper 14 Dave Cripe 4 Pat Cripe 2 Darwin Day 
 2 Sheila Day 26 Art Doty 27 Nancy Doty Jennifer A Everhart 
 Paul Flynn 2 Janet Gunthorpe 2 Larry Gunthorpe 25 Jeanne Harris 
 27 Ward Harris 26 Howard Hein 21 Sheila Hein Cindy Hollenbeck 
 Jim Hoppin 78 Angela Hyde 74 Craig Iansiti 63 Janet Iansiti 
 Dick Iding 1 Laura Kazmer 1 Wayne Kazmer 87 Kim Keith 
 91 Sue Keith 2 Fred Koos 18 Julie Lasher 19 Ted Lasher 
 Ellie Lickfeldt 6 Patrick Lickfeldt 33 Carlo Litrenta 51 Janet Litrenta 
 Lee MacGillvray 30 Bob Maynard 8 Shalimar Maynard 32 Chuck Miller 
 34 Diana Mosher 17 Barb Musselman 17 Steve Musselman George Nelson 
 Laurie Nelson 38 Dominique Palacio 40 Jerry Palacio 2 Diana Parks 
 7 Howard Parks Codi Plaskett Kiesha Plaskett 15 Joe Platte 
 9 Ed Politza 12 Suzanne Politza 44 David Pursel 12 Kathryn Pursel 
 25 Carol Putmon 24 Randy Putmon 117 Gloria Reiffer 113 Simon Reiffer 
 89 Robert Ribar 8 Connie Rosendall 11 Dick Rosendall 34 Milton Scales 
 Herb Schultz Kathleen Schultz 4 Brenda Shatkosky 8 Richard Shatkosky 
 17 Barbara Ann Sipka 17 Thomas Sipka 4 David Sowders Frances Sowders 
 1 Loretta Spinrad 1 Steve Spinrad 1 Janet Sprague 25 Michael Sprague 
 26 Ralph Swan 26 Susan Swan 24 Connie Taylor 26 Thomas Taylor 
 7 Joseph Thomas 55 Harold Twining 62 Katherine Twining 16 Sue VanAtta-Wight 
 84 Jerry Wardell 80 Sally Wardell 53 Christine Wieczorek 47 Thomas Wieczorek 
 32 Larry Wight 10 Gary Wyma 8 Kathy Wyma 

Current Points Leaders 

 117 Gloria Reiffer 113 Simon Reiffer 91 Sue Keith 89 Robert Ribar 
 87 Kim Keith 84 Jerry Wardell 81 Sandy Bechtel 80 Sally Wardell 
 78 Angela Hyde 74 Craig Iansiti  
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The Capital City Corvette Club Website is supported through funds raised by our ads. 
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VISIT OUR CLUB SPONSOR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Capital City Corvette Club 
PO Box 27295 
Lansing, MI 48909 

 
4c.board@cccorvette  .org 

www.cccorvette.org www.corvettesnccc.org 

http://www.cccorvette.org/
http://www.corvettesnccc.org/
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